Ski for Light, Inc.

Executive Committee Teleconference
Tuesday, August 9, 2016 

Minutes

Welcome. Scott McCall, President, called the meeting to order at 7:30 P.M. Eastern Time.

Roll Call. Judy Dixon, Secretary, called the roll.

Present:
Scott McCall, President
Bob Civiak, Vice-President
Judy Dixon, Secretary
Brenda Seeger, Treasurer
Tim McCorcle, Director-at-Large
Heather Berg, Director-at-Large
Marion Elmquist, Immediate Past President

Approval of Minutes. It was moved by Brenda and seconded by Marion that the minutes of the April 27, 2016 Executive Committee teleconference be approved as distributed. The motion passed unanimously.

President's Report. Scott reported on a number of items:
· The new SFL web site has gone live. We are very pleased with the results; thanks to Tom Hart and Larry Showalter for their efforts.
· The summer Bulletin has been distributed. Thanks to Andrea Goddard and the team for putting this together.
· Sons of Norway district conventions were held this summer. SFL was represented at three of them. Tim and Marion will represent SFL at the International convention which will be held at the end of August.
· The results of the post-event survey are still not available. Scott will distribute them as soon as they are available.

Treasurer's Report. Brenda reported that as of today, the balance in the Bankers Trust investment accounts is $368,068, up $9,000 from the end of the fiscal year. The balance in the checking account is $35,801 and the balance in the savings account is $29,706. Brenda is working on streamlining our process of receiving monies via credit card and possibly reducing the cost for these transactions. 

2017 Budget. Bob reported that the draft of the 2017 budget has been distributed. He is waiting for comments/questions. Marion inquired about $6,000 budgeted for advertising. Bob explained that this was based on SFL receiving a grant from the Gibney Foundation to fund Bob and Bonnie to host a VIP recruitment reception at the 2017 National Federation of the Blind convention. Judy expressed concern about SFL hosting a recruitment event at only one of the two major consumer organizations of blind persons. After considerable discussion, Judy moved that if SFL receives the Gibney Foundation grant to hold a recruitment event at the NFB convention, that SFL would fund a similar event to be held at the 2018 ACB convention. The motion was seconded by Tim. The motion passed unanimously.

It was moved by Bob that the budget be approved as distributed. It was seconded by Heather. The motion passed unanimously.

Event update. Heather reported that plans are going well for the 2017 event at Snow Mountain Ranch. The planning meeting will take place the second weekend of November. Applications are coming in very strongly. The grant from Svein will be used for biathlon instruction. Ski for Light will contract with United States Association for Blind Athletes (USABA) for this purpose.

Outdoor Retail Show. Marion reported that she and Renee just returned from the Outdoor Retail Show. It was a very productive trip. They renewed many old contacts and made many new ones.

Revision of Event Planning Manual. Judy reported that she is assembling a committee for the revision of the planning manual. Each person will take charge of two or three chapters touching base with former occupants of the respective jobs as necessary.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:05 P.M.
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